
 

DATE:  November 4, 2019 
 
MEMO TO:  John Wasik, Chair 
   Planning Committee 
 
FROM:  Randall L. Seebach 
   Director of Planning and Land Preservation 
 
REQUEST:   Provide policy direction regarding a request from the Lake County Division of 
Transportation to sign a letter of concurrence and to provide a 0.32-acre temporary construction 
easement at Cahokia Flatwoods Forest Preserve, required for the proposed improvements of 
Deerfield Road from Milwaukee Avenue to Saunders Road. 
 
STRATEGIC DIRECTION SUPPORTED:   Public Access and Connections 
 
FINANCIAL DATA:   There is no financial impact at this time. 
 
BACKGROUND:   The Lake County Division of Transportation (LCDOT) is nearing completion 
of the Phase I preliminary engineering and environmental studies for the proposed improvements 
of Deerfield Road from Milwaukee Avenue to Saunders Road. The improvements include 
widening Deerfield Road to provide a center two-way left turn lane, new shared-use path, new 
sidewalks, and intersection improvements at Milwaukee Avenue, Portwine Road, and Saunders 
Road. When complete, the new shared-use path will extend from Route 21 to Saunders Road and 
will link together existing bike paths within the Village of Deerfield and the Village of Buffalo 
Grove.   
 
As part of the proposed improvements, LCDOT is requesting an approximately 0.32-acre 
temporary construction easement at Cahokia Flatwoods Forest Preserve for construction access 
and in-stream construction to widen the existing Deerfield Road bridge over the Des Plaines River. 
The work will also require replacement of two existing culverts under the Des Plaines River Trail 
and the reconstruction of the existing forest preserve maintenance access drive. Staff has 
determined that LCDOT’s project will result in minimal impacts to District property and those 
impacts will be restored upon completion of the project. LCDOT will continue to follow the 
standard land acquisition process for the purchase of the easement.  
 
Staff is seeking approval to sign a letter of concurrence regarding the minimal impacts from the 
temporary occupancy and the authority to negotiate the terms of the easement with LCDOT which 
will require final approval of the corporate authorities of the District and the County at some point 
in the future. 
 
REVIEW BY OTHERS:   Executive Director, Chief Operations Officer, Director of Finance, 
Corporate Counsel. 




























